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On June 24
th

, 2021, the Town Board of the Town of Elbridge held their regular board 

meeting. Supervisor Vern Richardson called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM, and led the 

Pledge of Allegiance.  

PRESENT:  Supervisor Vern Richardson, Councilor Todd Platten, Councilor Floyd 

Duger 

OTHERS PRESENT:  Attorney Timothy Frateschi, Code Officer Howard Tanner, 

Historian Jason Parkman, Town Clerk Danielle Karlik, Salem Lahood, and two other 

guests. 

  

ADOPT MINUTES:  On a motion by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Platten, 

the minutes from June10
th

, 2021 were approved.  

 

MOTION TO PAY BILLS:  On a motion by Councilor Platten, seconded by Councilor 

Duger, General Bills Abstract #06, Vouchers #209-245, in the amount of $50,611.22, and 

Highway Bills, Abstract #06, Vouchers #1121-1139, in the amount of $27,388.58 were 

approved to be paid with a total disbursement of $77,999.80. 

 

GUESTS:  Salem Richard Lahood from the Silo 31 Event Center spoke on the proposed 

PPD project for the property. There are various opportunities presented for future use of 

the property. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:  Councilor Platten inquired about the water bond. Was a bid packet 

sent to Lyons Bank in Jordon. Packets were sent out to Lyons and M&T local banks.  

Budget sheets should be dispersed in July. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  There is some concern about pooling water in the Community 

Center pavilion. Eve troughs will be installed. It was suggested that a drain be drilled and 

installed.  

 

RESOLUTION: 

On a motion by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Platten, the following 

Resolution was 

ADOPTED:     3    AYES Richardson Duger Platten 

0 NAYS  

 

Resolutions 76/22 

The Town Board of the Town of Elbridge resolves to refer the proposed PPD for Silo 31 

Event Center to the Planning Board for recommendation.  

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Councilor Duger:  Congratulations and compliments have been received on the upkeep 

and maintenance at Seymour Lofft. The Village is not showing interest in returning to the 

prior setup, and hopefully the next contract can be for an extended amount of time. The 

PA system in usable, and may be utilized with finals coming up.  
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The senior programs are going well. Lunches are now over 9,100, and it is the hope that 

face to faces lunches will be back by August. Coffee meeting are up to 40 people and the 

time has been moved from noon to 11:00 AM.  

Highway has been busy with various projects. 

Councilor Platten:  The Environmental Commission met this week. They would like to 

plant trees along the Route 5 corridor. This was discussed among the Town Board and 

Town Attorney. It was determined that planting trees on private property could bring 

about several issues. The matter will be discussed further at a later date. It is understood 

that the Environmental Commission is enthusiastic to conduct projects, and other avenues 

will be looked into.  

Supervisor Richardson:  Water surveys are continuing around the Villages and Town.  

Sewer meeting will be continuing. There is some concern over the cost to residents with 

added projects.  

Discussion in regards to a new building are still ongoing with several entities. Once 

certain parameters are obtained Barton and Loguidice can be approached in regards to 

engineering.  

 

ADJOURNMENT:  One a motion by Councilor Platten, seconded by Councilor Duger, 

the Elbridge Town Board meeting was adjourned at 7:56 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

 

 

Danielle Karlik 

Elbridge Town Clerk 

 

 


